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STATE OF ARIZONA 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE COURTS 

Ms. Debbie Davenport, Auditor General 
Office of the Auditor General 
2910 N. 44111 Street, Ste. 410
Phoenix, AZ 85018 

Dear Ms. Davenport, 

David K. Byers 
Administrative Director 

of the Courts 

Attached you will find the Foster Care Review Board's response to the Auditor General's Final 
Report of the Foster Care Review Board's Sunset Audit. 

The FCRB acknowledges additional effort is needed to recruit more volunteers to participate in 
the important foster care review process, to increase DCS caseworker participation in reviews, 
and to ensure all reports are distributed to the court within the 30-day timeframe prescribed in 
statute. As you are aware the FCRB, and the entire child welfare system, has faced 
unprecedented growth in the number of children in out-of-home care over the last few years and 
unfortunately, we anticipate a continued upward trend in caseload growth. Despite these 
challenges, we are proud to have continued fulfilling our statutory role with minimal impact on 
scheduling review hearings and distributing reports to the juvenile court in a timely manner. Of 
course, it should be noted that such efforts were often quite difficult to achieve with a reduced 
budget and existing staff resources. The workload demand left little time for other important 
program activities, such as those mentioned in the audit report (i.e. board member recruitment 
and tracking and monitoring report distribution timeframes). Nevertheless, we understand the 
importance of these activities and have already begun several efforts to address the 
recommendations presented in this report. 

We would like to thank the auditors for their thorough job in learning the FCRB process and 
understanding the complexities and challenges we face in fulfilling our role within the child 
welfare system. 

Sincerely, 

Dave Byers 
Administrative Director of the Courts 

CC: Caroline Lautt-Owens, Director, DCSD 

Attachment 

1501 WEST WASHINGTON STREET • PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85007-3231 602-452-3300 (TDD) 602-452-3545












